
Board of Health for Madison and Dane County 
Fluoridation Policy 

 
Resolution # 2009-22 

 
 
 
The Board of Health Madison and Dane County, based on the review of the body of 
accepted scientific research and conclusions by national and international bodies 
charged with ensuring and advancing public health and safety, and staff analysis of the 
safety and effectiveness of fluoridating the public water supply to promote dental health, 
adopts the policy developed by Public Health Madison and Dane County (dated). The 
Board further directs a review and report to the Board every five years to make 
necessary changes or re-affirm the policy 
 
The Board further directs the Madison Water Utility to add, control and monitor fluoride in 
the public water supply within the US Environmental Protection Association 
recommended range of 0.7 - 1.2 parts per million to maintain optimum levels for dental 
health. 
 
The Board does not recommend by the Madison Water Utility or Public Health Madison 
and Dane County the issuance of health warnings to the general or special populations 
when fluoride levels are maintained at the recommended levels. The Board supports the 
Madison Water Utility's public notification guidelines detailed in its standard operating 
procedure for fluoridation. These guidelines currently require notification whenever 
fluoride is detected in the distribution system at a level above 4 parts per million or if the 
running annual average at any entry point exceeds 2 parts per million. 
 
  
 
 
 
    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Drafted by:  Thomas Schlenker 
Introduced:  December 17, 2009 
Action:  ADOPTED December 17, 2009 


